STANDARDS COMMITTEE
3rd October, 2005

Meeting commenced:
1.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. Dunn - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Karen Garrido, Joe Murphy and Pennington and Mrs. Flynn
12.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Norman Owen and Mr. Les Bottomley.

13.
IAN SHEARD
The Chairman welcomed Ian Sheard, the Deputy Monitoring Officer for the City Council, who was attending the meeting as an observer.

14.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 6th June, 2005, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

15.
CRIMINAL RECORD BUREAU DISCLOSURE NOTICES

(Previous Minute 6 - 6th June, 2005)

Jackie Flynn referred to the proposal that the independent members of the Committee submit themselves to the Criminal Record Bureau disclosure checks, as was required by all elected members.  She said had already been subject to these checks in her capacity as a foster parent, and school governor.  Alan Eastwood asked if she could present the appropriate certification, arising from these checks, when she was next at Salford Civic Centre.

16.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN
Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletin Issue 25, on which consideration was given to the following key issues:-

· local investigation statistics.

· explanation of three month time limit on holding of hearings.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Standards Board for England Bulletin 25 be noted. 

17.
FOURTH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF STANDARDS COMMITTEES 2005 - FEEDBACK

(Previous Minute 8 - 6th June, 2005)

Alan Eastwood provided details of the programme and issues which had been considered at the Fourth Annual Assembly of Standards Committees which had been held in Birmingham on 5th and 6th September, 2005, and had been attended by himself, Brian Dunn and Councillor Joe Murphy.

A general discussion took place on the relative merits and otherwise of the Assembly.

18.
AUDIT COMMISSION TOOLKIT
Alan Eastwood sought the Committee’s views as to whether it would be of value to review the City Council’s current procedures and practices, in relation to standards and ethics.

It was generally agreed that a limited audit, possibly by means of questionnaire would be beneficial.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to a limited audit of the City Council’s procedures in relation to standards and ethics, being undertaken via a questionnaire, to be completed by all elected members, this exercise to be launched at the next full Council meeting, at which the Chairman be invited to attend.

19.
ROLE OF STANDARDS COMMITTEE - PUBLICITY
Alan Eastwood suggested there was a possible need to promote the role and activities of the Standards Committee, possibly through the City Council’s website.  Jackie Flynn and Councillor Karen Garrido said they did not think this was the best medium, as it did not have the widest potential coverage.  It was suggested that an article, in the City Council’s Life In Salford magazine, which was delivered to all houses within Salford, would be of more value.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Monitoring Officer be requested to draft a letter on behalf of the Chairman, to be included in the next edition of Life In Salford, promoting the work of the Committee.

20.
LOCAL DETERMINATIONS TRAINING

(Previous Minute 5 - 6th June, 2005)

Alan Eastwood referred to the need for members of the Committee to receive training in relation to local determinations, in conjunction with other Greater Manchester local authorities.  Reference was also made to the DVD being produced by the Standards Board for England, promoting best practice in local investigations and hearings.

RESOLVED:
THAT once suitable dates have been identified, the Monitoring Officer make arrangements for members of the Committee to attend both training, and view  the DVD produced by the Standards Board for England detailed above, in relation to local investigations and hearings.

21.
REFERRAL TO STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND - CASE SUMMARY
Submitted a case summary published by the Standards Board for England, detailing their findings following an investigation into an alleged breach of the Code of Conduct by Councillor Geoffrey Ainsworth.

RESOLVED:
THAT the case summary published by the Standards Board for England, together with their findings, that there was no evidence that Councillor Ainsworth had failed to comply with the Code of Conduct, be noted.

22.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business detailed in Minute 23 below, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in paragraph 1 of schedule 12A to the Act.

23.
MEMBERS’ CODE OF CONDUCT
The Monitoring Officer reported on two matters from the Standards Board for England, with regard to two separate alleged breaches of the Members’ Code of Conduct, which had been forwarded to them for consideration.


RESOLVED:
THAT the response of the Standards Board for England, that there was no breach in either case, be noted.
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